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AIRPORT EMERGENCY SERVICE 
 

FIRE PREVENTION CIRCULAR 
 
 To All Ground Handling Agents and Airport Partners 
 
Cessation of Airport Emergency Service (AES) Fireman Escort for External Vehicle 
Entering Airside 
 
 The requirements for AES fireman escort for external vehicles entering the airside was 
implemented in the 1980s.  The purpose is to provide fire protection to vehicles which, then, 
operated mostly on carburettor engines and such vehicles poses high fire risk when operating in 
the airside.   
 
2 Vehicles with carburettor engines are almost non-existent in Singapore as vehicles now 
operate on fuel injection engines which are low in fire risk when operating in the airside.   
 
3 CAG have reviewed this requirement and following consultations with our stakeholders 
and the Land Transport Authority, the requirements for AES fireman escort for external vehicle 
entering the airside will cease immediately.    
 
4 For further clarifications, you may contact the Fire Prevention Section (FPS) of the 
Airport Emergency Service at 6541 2535 or e-mail to:  fire.safety@changiairport.com 
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